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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS

NORFOLK DISTRICT
FORT NORFOLK

803 FRONT STREET
NORFOLK VA  23510-1011

Reply to 
Attention of

January 6, 2022

Mr. Randy Owen
Virginia Marine Resources Commission
Habitat Management Division
380 Fenwick Road, Building 96
Fort Monroe, Virginia 23651

Dear Mr. Owen:

Please find enclosed a Joint Permit Application for the NAO Pier Rehabilitation and 
Improvements Project, located at Fort Norfolk, Norfolk, Virginia. This project includes 
improvements to the existing NAO pier to allow for the safe mooring of three 65 feet 
vessels and to protect the mooring location from wave action and severe storm events.
A full description of the work and drawings are included in this package.

Should you have any questions or require further information on this submittal, 
please contact Shannon Reinheimer of my staff at 
shannon.j.reinheimer@usace.army.mil or 757-201-7074. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Lesley Dobbins-Noble
Chief, Operations Branch

Enclosures:
Joint Permit Application

Digitally signed by DOBBINS-
NOBLE.LESLEY.CAROLE.10474168
48 
Date: 2022.01.06 08:49:20 -05'00'









































































 

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

Marine Resources Commission 
380 Fenwick Road 

Building 96    Justin D. Worrell  

Fort Monroe, VA 23651                Acting Commissioner 

 

An Agency of the Natural and Historic Resources Secretariat 
www.mrc.virginia.gov 

Telephone (757) 247-2200  (757) 247-2292 V/TDD Information and Emergency Hotline 1-800-541-4646 V/TDD 

  

   April 25, 2022 

 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 

Attn: Ms. Lesley Dobbins-Noble  

c/o McLaren Technical Services 

Attn: Mr. Brian C. Moody 

530 Chestnut Ridge Road 

Woodcliff Lake, NJ 07677 

permits@mgmclaren.com  

       Re: VMRC #22-0047 

 

Dear Ms. Dobbins-Noble: 

 

 You have requested authorization to add a floating mooring system with two (2) finger 

piers and three (3) slips and raise the elevation of the existing open-pile pier. Additionally, you 

request to install 310 linear feet of steel breakwater wave screen and a 335 linear foot timber 

wave fence adjacent to the pier, with a 45 linear foot channelward extension terminating at a 

steel monopole with donut fender at federal property (803 Front Street) adjacent to the Elizabeth 

River in the City of Norfolk. 

 

 Please be advised that no permit shall be required from this agency for your proposal, 

since acts by a federal agency not constituting a permanent fill over State-owned submerged 

lands and for the purposes of commerce, navigation, national defense, and international affairs 

do not fall within the jurisdiction of the Marine Resources Commission. Should you have any 

questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (757) 247-8027 or 

ben.nettleton@mrc.virginia.gov.    

 

       Sincerely, 

        
       Ben Nettleton 

       Environmental Engineer 

BN/tsb 

HM 

cc: Department of Environmental Quality #6 

 Norfolk Wetlands Board 

 Applicant 

http://www.mrc.virginia.gov/
mailto:permits@mgmclaren.com
mailto:ben.nettleton@mrc.virginia.gov.
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